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Jerry Greif
2929 61% Street Lane
Vinton, lowa 52349

Dear Mr. Greif:
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Transportation Services Division (TSD) of the General Services Department is in receipt of your
correspondence received by Governor Martinez’s Office regarding ELIO Motors. In reviewing the
information associated with this product, | found it quite interesting and can understand your

excitement.

TSD will forward the information you provided to our Motor Vehicle Division so that they can review the
possibility of addressing legislative changes needed to change the classification of this particular vehicle.

We will continue to monitor the progress made by this company as it makes its way into the

marketplace. State of New Mexico is always looking for ways to increase our operational fleet

efficiencies while ensuring that our workers are safe. Elio Motors maybe one of potential solution to

meet these objectives on smaller scales.

Sincerely: i

Deputy Director
Transportation Services Division
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